Alun Cairns MP, House of Commons 
London 
7th July 2015

Dear Alun, 
‘MAPPA/Machine Guns’ South Wales Police attempt to ‘snatch’ my daughter versus Met Police restricted investigation over alleged Hampstead Schools’ Child Molestations 
It was good to see my MP ‘at work’ last week in the House on some serious issues already before the European legislature, in Brussels.
I am of the view that I am only just ‘scratching the surface’ of what really is going on around the country and the two examples, above, are only the beginning of inevitable court exposure and publicity if the relevant authorities do not act now with having proper control on our regional police forces.
There is sound argument that unproven allegations require control by the courts but on the other hand how on earth do the police manage to cope when lumbered by  current financial constraints and changes in their ‘duty of care’ responsibilities when expected to properly investigate?
This may be relevant for the Metropolitan Police in the Hampstead example but the vast expenditure by the South Wales Police, using automatic fire arms and armed helicopter, purely to safeguard their pensions, is but one of current but countless examples of abuse by those in ‘positions of privilege’.
The current Hampstead MP, Tulip Siddiq, please, needs to be made well aware of the European developments if not already aware of it following current events.
As an aside the scandalous 2010 Musa Nigerian six children ‘snatch’, by Haringey Council, was deliberately protracted by their own so called ‘acting’ Kilburn High Street lawyers and similarly avariciously minded solicitors and barristers that crammed those High Court  hearings. My subsequent three arrests, to protect those lawyers was instigated by your South Wales Police wishing I be yet again sectioned under the 1983 Mental Health Act.
The conduct of the Metropolitan Police though out all my custody terms and multiple court appearances in the presence of perceived provocation, possibly, remained impeccable where I was concerned leaving me distinctly once again proud of my English police force. 
Yours sincerely,

Maurice J Kirk BVSc
